
   WRCC MEETING MINUTES, 
         MAY 30, 2013 
 
Called to order at 7:05 by Roger Burright 
 
Treasurer's Report  given by Richard Bereman, and approved as 
read by members in attendance. 
 
Auction results were approximately $1686.00 net buy Club. Tax 
paid for all transactions was $931.00 (see treasury for exact 
amounts) 
 
Minutes of April meeting were published on internet,and 
approved as posted. 
 
Visitors recognized: 
 Joann Ryan, from North Dakota, came with items from her 
late brother. 
 Phil Burris, Wichita resident, brought an airplane for Show-
and-Tell. 
 
SAFETY and FIELD REPORT: Scott Bonse is checking for 
materials to repair cracks on the runway at Afton, and reminds us 
to use the frequency boards when we visit the fields, and follow 
the posted rules. 
 
OLD BUSINESS; Nothing at this time. 
 
NEW BUSINESS: Members said more fun-fly events should be 
held. 
FATHER'S DAY FUN-FLY IS JUNE 15TH, AT CHAPIN 10AM TO 
4PM. PLEASE ATTEND! LUNCH AVAILABLE! 
 
KANSAS AIR MUSEUM has a flying and static event on June 20th, 
AT THE MUSEUM 6:30 PM TO 8:30 PM. Helicopters welcome 
Flying demonstrations limited to .40-size, or smaller planes, only. 



EXPLORATION PLACE DISPLAY in July- more info later... 
 
SWAP MEET and E-FLIGHT at Derby REC Center July 13, 1:00- 
5:00 pm. 
 
NEW THIS WEEK !!!!! Flying and BBQ for a private party, June 
22nd. Short notice-See Doug for details. 
 
WATC/NIAR display and discussion was May 9th, and Dave Wise, 
Roger and Doug Burright showed airplanes, and talked about 
model aviation with students from Brooks Middle school. A 
complete R/C system package “Vapor” was given as a door prize, 
donated by HobbyTown USA. 
 
SHOW AND TELL: 
 
PHIL BURRIS showed a red, scale model of a 1926 Farman 
Parasol, built from Peter Rake plans, using Vapor components 
for control. Flying weight = 34 grams, or 1.2 ounces. Good job! 
I'm sorry the picture came out blurred! It is beautiful! 
 
SCOTT STOECKER brought a T-REX 450 flybar-less helicopter. 
 
BILL ROBERTS brought a House of Balsa CUB. 
 
DOUG BURRIGHT  showed a nearly completed BABY BIRDIE 
built from old Sure-Flite plans, using a tapered ACE foam wing, 
powered by a COX TeeDee .049, and a couple of scratch-built 
Control Line models: a Tiny RingMaster, made from foam meat 
trays, with a COX .010 TeeDee for power, and a COX TeeDee .051 
powered sort-of GEE BEE. 
 
 



 
 
ATTENDANCE DRAWING was won by someone not present, so 
the total climbs to $15.00 for June's drawing. Be at the meeting, 
with your name tag to win! 
 
RAFFLE ITEMS WON: 
ROGER BURRIGHT – Fuel         PHIL BURRIS – Hot Sock 
RICK WISE – Magnet Set            KEN CHADWICK – Epoxy 
JEREMY CULVER – Accu-throw Meter 
SCOTT STOECKER – Magnetic Holder 
DOUG BURRIGHT – 11X7 Propeller   TERRY POWELL – 11X7 prop 
JAMIE  THOMPSON – Pin Driver       MIKE SHUPE – Flashlight 
 
 
NEXT MEETING – JUNE 27TH. Be There, Bring Show and Tell stuff. 


